dj.gilmore@comcast.net

From: dj.gilmore@comcast.net

Sent: Wednesday, July 3, 2019 7:34 PM

To: Bob Frechette; Casey Coley; Doris Bialowas; Joanne Welch
Subject: Email 19-014 - Raining Cats and Dogs

Carousel Cove Homeowners
Folks...

We had a significant rainfall on the afternoon of Friday June 28" during which | had occasion to tour the neighborhood
and assess the performance of the swale remediation project. | am happy to report that we had no... zero... excessive
pooling on any property, testament to the fact that the project has effectively resolved these problems. Denny and the
Master Association did a great job.

| would like to remind all in the community that our draining system will only work if it is kept clear of debris and refuse.
Please be sure to remove any build-up of leaves or twigs near your culverts and in your swales. Also, please be sure that
recycling and trash is placed at the street only in accordance with collection schedules and that anything left behind
(because it’s not property contained or bundled) is to be removed immediately. In order to avoid blowing trash that can
block proper drainage, nothing should be allowed to remain at the street for the next scheduled pick-up.

The storm season is upon us now... thank-you all for ensuring we remain prepared.

Carousel Cove Board



